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MOUNTAIN VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

RESOLUTION # 2017/18 -38

RESOLUTION FOR BUS STOP VARIANCES
PURSUANT TO Trinity County Cannabis Cultivation Ordinance 315-830

WHEREAS, The Trinity County Cannabis Cultivation Ordinance 315-830 excludes approval of the
cultivation of Cannabis in any amount or quantity within five hundred (500) feet of an authorized school bus

stop; and

WHEREAS, The Planning Commission and Board of Supervisors believes that the amount and nature
of interest in setbacks from bus stops for activities associated with commercial Cannabis has generated

conflicting perspectives; and
WHEREAS, that variances are allowed upon review of the Planning Commission; and

WHEREAS, the Mountain Valley Unified School District Board of Trustees wants to encourage the
Plansiing Commission and Trinity County Board of Supervisors to approve commercial Cannabis licenses;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Mountain Valley Unified School District Board of
Trustees hereby finds, determines and orders as follows:

1. “This Board finds the above recitals to be true.

2, This Board finds that support for variances for commercial Cannabis Cultivation within five
hundred (500} feet of an authorized school bus stop is required by the Planning Commission to approve certain
Cannabis license types (Cannabis Cultivation Ordinance 315-830).

3. This Board wants to be explicit in excluding Cannabis Distribution (3 15-828) and Cannabis
Manufacturing (315-823) from this Resolution as these will be considered on a case by case basis.

4, This Board requests the District Superintendent or his or her designee to give the Planning
Commission approval of variances within five hundred (500) feet of an authorized school bus stop in the
Mountain Valley Unified School District.

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Mountain Valley Unified School District Board of Trustees on this 13th day
of June, 2018, by the following unanimous vote:

AYES:
NQES:
ABSTAIN:

ABSENT: By:

Angela Riggs,
President of the Board of Trustees

ATT D TO:

By:

Cindy Winter,
Clerk of the Board of Trustees



